From: Yvonne M

Sent: Monday, March 15, 2021 1:04 PM

To: Regional Clerk < ClerkGeneralLine@york.ca>

Cc: jjones <jjones@markham.ca>; spellegrini@king.ca.; Rosati, Gino <gino.rosati@vaughan.ca>; Bevilacqua, Maurizio <maurizio.bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; mayor@townofws.ca; dave.barrow <dave.barrow@richmondhill.ca>; joe.dipaola <joe.dipaola@richmondhill.ca>; jtaylor <jtaylor@newmarket.ca>; tvegh <tvegh@newmarket.ca>; rgross@georgina.ca; mquirk <mquirk@georgina.ca>; mayorscarpitti@markham.ca; dhamilton <dhamilton@markham.ca>; Deputy Mayor Jack Heath Markham <jheath@markham.ca>; joeli <joeli@markham.ca>; Jackson, Linda linda.jackson@vaughan.ca>; marilyn.iafrate@vaughan.ca; tony.carella@vaughan.ca; rosanna.defrancesca@vaughan.ca; sandra.racco@vaughan.ca; alan.shefman@vaughan.ca Subject: 413 EA. Federal Impact Assessment.

I am writing to ask you to ensure that York Region asks the Federal government to conduct an Impact EA on the proposed construction of the 413/GTA West Corridor. Please, support the Federal Impact assessment request

I also ask that you:

- withdraw support/endorsement for the Bradford bypass
- -withdraw support/endorsement for the Official Plan, and that you extend the deadline for Official Plan Review, since there has not been any public consultation due to the pandemic. I might add that Halton Region has passed this motion, and Hamilton and Niagara are considering it.

Having lived in York Region for 30 years, and having seen the environmental challenges faced by residents of this beautiful part of Ontario, and wanting to see less paving over of natural areas, especially our much needed wetlands, I urge you to really consider the impact of these plans. Our children and grandchildren are counting on youth do the right thing to keep them all safe and healthy.

I have known some of you since you were at school with my kids, and I deeply trust in your judgement to do what is right rather than what is most profitable financially. We can't breath in nor eat money.

Thank you
Yvonne Mayhew